
Dear parents, carers and children, 

Well, that’s another busy week that has flown by! It started with a fun-filled Hive Day on Monday, in which the children all took part in 

World Cup related activities in their Hive teams. It was lovely to see (and hear) all the excitement throughout the day, as the children carried 

out a range of activities. Staff said how well the children worked together across the age groups. The older children helped the little ones so 

beautifully. There was: 

Penalty shoot out spellings 

Paired and group reading of our new football-themed books 

World flag code-breaker scavenger hunt 

England squad maths problems 

Find the country puzzle 

In the afternoon, those who wanted to watched the England v Iran football match, while the others were able to do some football themed 

mindful activity sheets. We are extremely proud of the children for showing great perseverance, team work, compassion, bravery and pas-

sion! See photos in this edition of the Buzz, as well as on our Facebook page. 

On Wednesday, Ivy Bee class had a Zoom call with a primary school near Durban in South Africa. The South 

African children were very excited to show Ivy Bee children around their school and tell us how much they 

loved our Premier League! We learnt that they start school at 7.30am and the children in their top class are 13 

years old. They were very envious of us having roast turkey for dinner today - even though they were in 

short shirt-sleeves as it is currently their summer. We hope that this is the start of a link between the two 

schools. Over the next week, Ivy Bee class are going to be out and about taking photos of our local landscape to 

send to the children and we hope to Zoom them again very soon.  

Yesterday, our Y6 SLT represented the school at St Mary’s Church during the Licensing Service of Reverend Mark Pullinger. Well done and 

thank you to our representatives, and to Katherine who welcomed him on behalf of the school. We welcome him to our community, and we 

look forward to inviting him to see our lovely school very soon.  

Christmas is drawing ever closer, and we have some dates to share. Our whole school Nativity will be taking place on 

Tuesday 13th December at 1.15pm and on Wednesday 14th December at 6pm. A letter will be coming out shortly with 

further information, but all the parts have been allocated and the children have been busy rehearsing. The choir have 

also been rehearsing ready for the concerts coming up. As I sat at my desk the other day, their dulcet tones gently  

drifted across the playground and I just had to go over to listen to them. I defy anyone to have a dry eye after hearing them! We have the 

BSA Christmas Disco and mini market on Friday 2nd December, Christmas Jumper day on Thursday 8th December in aid of Save the         

Children, and Christmas Dinner day on Wednesday 14th December. Our choir is taking part in the Stars of Wonder concert at St Mary’s 

Church on Sunday 11th December, and St Mary’s Church are holding a Christmas decorations session on Saturday 3rd. Posters about these 

activities are in this Buzz and on our Facebook page. 

I hope you have a lovely weekend, and see you again on Monday. Best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

Learning and Achieving Through  

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship focus is ‘Having the courage to care’.  

We heard the story of Moses when he was a baby. At that time, the Pharaoh ruled 

Egypt, and he used the Hebrew people as slaves and treated them cruelly. He was 

worried that there were more Hebrews than Egyptians, so he ordered horrible things 

to happen to the Hebrews. Miriam, Mose’s sister, was desperate to keep him safe, so 

she hid him in the rushes by the river, in his basket. She showed huge courage when 

the Pharaoh’s daughter found Moses, by suggesting that their mother look after  

Moses in the palace. Miriam had the courage to care.  

 

 

 

 

 

Prayer for one 

I am only one, 

But I am one. 

I cannot do everything, 

But I can do something. 

What I can do, 

I ought to do. 

And what I ought to do, 

By the grace of God, I will do. 

Amen                                                 By Canon Farrar 

 

 

“Rise up, take courage and do it.” Ezra 10.4 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.35 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Reminders 

 All long hair should be tied back in school colours 

 The one-way system is still in operation. Children can 
be dropped off at the front or back gates. 

 Our school gates are open 8:20am - 8:25am and from 
2:40pm 

 No branded (Adidas, Nike etc) clothing items permitted 

 Packed lunches should not contain chocolate items or 
any food containing nuts 

 Please ensure all items of clothing are named 

 Jumpers and cardigans should be NAVY blue 

 Trousers or shorts should be grey 

 PE shorts/leggings/skorts/tracksuit bottoms should be 
navy 

 Shirts should be tucked in 

 If your child is late, a suitable reason must be provided 

 In the mornings, if you have any messages that you 
would like to pass onto your child’s teacher, please let 
Mrs Jones, Mrs Lennon or Mrs Pelosi know, or email 
your child’s class teacher. This will enable the teachers 
to greet every child individually in the morning to in-
crease their sense of belonging and to start their day in 
a positive, welcoming way. 

 Only water should be in water bottles.  

   Poetry Corner 
 

 

Thanksgiving 
 
The year has turned its circle, 
The seasons come and go. 
The harvest is all gathered in 
And chilly north winds blow. 
Orchards have shared their treasures, 
The fields, their yellow grain. 
So open wide the doorway— 
Thanksgiving 
comes again! 
 
Anonymous 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

 
Punctuation—Brackets and dashes 

Brackets (also called parentheses) and dashes allow 
writers to interrupt the normal run of a sentence and 

insert additional information. Brackets are always 
used in pairs around the extra text, while dashes can 

be used alone or in pairs. 
 

 

 
 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 21st November 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 94.46% 

Late marks this week: 4 

 
 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 1 

Pizza Sausage and Mash Roast Gammon Chicken Curry Fish Fingers Option 1 

Tomato Pasta Veggie Sausage Veggie Pastry Roll Tomato Pasta Quorn dippers Option 2 

Dessert Ice Cream Shortbread Jam Sponge Apple and Berry Crumble Strawberry Frozen Yoghurt 

Baguettes now available on  

Tuesdays and Thursdays (ham, 

cheese or tuna) 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Connect:  Send that text you’ve been 

meaning to send to a loved one OR write a 

letter! 

 

Be active:  Start the Couch 2 5k  

programme: https://www.nhs.uk/live-

well/exercise/running-and-aerobic-

exercises/get-running-with-couch-to-5k/ 

 

Give: https://www.iwradio.co.uk/isle-of-

wight-radio-toy-appeal-2022/ 

 

Take notice: https://www.mindful.org/daily-mindful-walking-practice/ 

 

Keep Learning: https://alison.com/courses - free online courses 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/exercise/running-and-aerobic-exercises/get-running-with-couch-to-5k/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/exercise/running-and-aerobic-exercises/get-running-with-couch-to-5k/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/exercise/running-and-aerobic-exercises/get-running-with-couch-to-5k/
https://www.iwradio.co.uk/isle-of-wight-radio-toy-appeal-2022/
https://www.iwradio.co.uk/isle-of-wight-radio-toy-appeal-2022/
https://www.mindful.org/daily-mindful-walking-practice/
https://alison.com/courses


Bumble Bee Theo H - lots of enthusiasm, wanting to ‘have a go’ and 

writing independently. 

Honey Bee Ila - for really applying her knowledge in Maths and working 

really hard. 

Ivy Bee Ferguson - for showing excellent reasoning in Maths. 

Bee-Haviour Kieran - for showing bravery this week! 



Key dates this term  
 

 

 Friday 2nd December: BSA Christmas Disco and Mini Market 

 

 Saturday 3rd December: Christmas Tree decorations activity at St 

Mary’s Church (2.30pm—4pm) 

 

 Monday 5th December: Y3/4 trip to Butser Ancient Farm 

 

 Thursday 8th December: Christmas Jumper Day 

 

 Sunday 11th December: Stars of Wonder concert at St Mary’s Church at 

7pm 

 

 Monday 12th December: BSA Secret Present Room 

 

 Tuesday 13th December: Nativity (afternoon) 1.15pm 

 

 Wednesday 14th December: Christmas Dinner Day 

 

 Wednesday 14th December: Nativity (evening) 6pm 

 

 Thursday 15th December: Last day of school 

 

 Friday 16th December: School closed for staff development day 

 

 

Looking ahead: 

 
 Thursday 20th July: School closed for staff development day 

 Friday 21st July: School closed for staff development day 

 

 

 

 

 



During Inter Faith week last week, we welcomed Mike Hackleton (Methodist), Reverend Jackie Maw 

(Anglican), Muhammed Bahar (Islam), Sunitha, Gayarthri and Avy (Hinduism), and Jonathon Bluestone 

(Judaism) 

The focus was festivals, and they each talked about different festivals in their religions, including Christmas, 

Easter, Eid-ul-Fitr, Hanukkah, Diwali and Holi. We sampled delicious Indian food, danced to Indian music,    

explored religious artefacts, listened to Jewish music, and made Eid cards. The children have been making 

links between the different religions and their festivals, and we learnt that Hinduism has a lot of festivals! 

We really enjoyed seeing Avy, ex-pupil, and his mum again. 

A huge thank you to all our visitors! 













Mr Carr has spaces available if any children wish to learn 
the guitar.  

 

To sign up please go to www.iwmt.org.uk and simply fill 
out an application  

form.  

 

Lessons are fun, rewarding and really help build children's 
confidence and boost self esteem.  

http://www.iwmt.org.uk









